BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 10TH 2009
DEATH OF EX- MEMBER OF BARDSEY PARISH COUNCIL The Council observed a short silence in memory of Mr Richard Hills, who had recently died, and who had served for many years on the Council. 
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No residents attended. The Police were represented by PC Steve Lane who reported on 4 crimes in the last month- 1 burglary of a dwelling, 2 other burglaries, and I incident of criminal damage. 34 letters had been sent out following a speed check on the A58. It was confirmed that Hetchell remained Council’s main priority. Cllrs reported groups of youths meeting regularly at the top end of Hetchell. Another area where they tended to congregate at pre-arranged meetings was the area behind the church beyond the path to the beck .Some trespassing had been noted on Bingley Bank. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST None. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr. Stentiford .In the absence of the Chairman, the meeting was taken by the Vice-Chairman, Cllr Overfield. 
6250   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 9TH JULY 2009. These were approved with 2 
           small amendments.  
6251   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Possibility of obtaining a reduction in the Speed Limit on Wike Lane. Cllr Hoyland said that she was trying to collate incidents. 
2.Work required on Ginnel between Second Avenue and Congreve Approach. It was agreed to ask Highways to repair the steps. (Action JG)
3. Conditions in Hetchell Woods  Cllr Bradford reported that, other than in Pompecali, there had been no camping. Increased Police presence was helping reduce crime there. 
4.West Well . It had been noted that Mr Stott had very recently planted12 tall conifers immediately behind the well. Cllr Bradford , who has a copy of the approved plan for the area, promised to visit Mr Stott. The Clerk reported that the Chairman had completed an application for an Environment Fund grant for the well. (Action JB)
5. Builder’s Advert on house fence on A58. This has been removed. 
6.Ascot Path and Path from Congreves to Park Field. Cllrs Overfield, Wright and Flockton had walked the line of the path as far as they were able to, together with Roger Brooks and an architect from LCC. The Chairman had circulated Cllrs with copies of the letters he proposed the PC should send to Bramham Estates and Mr Oldham (landowners concerned). The Vice- Chairman emphasised that it was essential to keep the subject in the forefront of people’s minds. 
7. Highways Update. Cllr Hoyland reported on the reasons given her by Highways, and confirmed in a letter to the Council, for using, as at Bank Top , close up side secondary signal heads rather than far side  secondary signal heads. The arrangement makes right turning motorists watch the opposing straight ahead traffic stop before making their turn. Although there had been a number of accidents at this location before the traffic lights were introduced, there have been none since. This is considered the justification for the decision. She also explained that the positioning of traffic lights and white lines are at a legally required distance from one another, and the traffic light’s position is dependent on calculating the room required for vehicle turning. 
No decision had been taken to date concerning the Church Lane gulley and there is no information about Keswick Lane. Some excavation work appeared to be in progress at Spear Fir. 
8. Purchase of additional litter picks. It was agreed to purchase 10 litter picks at £11.44 each (inc. VAT) (Action JG)
9. Parish Paths Partnership. Cllr Tatman had studied the document and had become aware of obligations imposed on the PC if they agreed to sign the Agreement. Cllr Flockton offered to assist him in drawing up a list of pros and cons to enable the Council to make a considered decision at the next meeting on whether to join the Partnership. (Action GT & LF).
10. Heritage Lights for Castle Grove. The residents of Castle Grove had finally decided that they would prefer standard lights. The Clerk had informed the Well Being Committee that the allocated grant was not required. 
11. Youth Club – A Mice money grant for £500 had been received for payment of rent to the Village Hall.  Cllr Bradford asked whether the Council would pay future rent for the Club if they were unable to return to using the Sports Club facilities. Council agreed to defer any decision until the next meeting when the rental to date had been invoiced. 
12. Dog Fouling – Longer period of time for extra dog patrols? Council were in favour of extending this period. 
6252   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Wright reported that the Himalayan Balsam had been dealt with in places but shoots were appearing elsewhere and would require treatment. Mark Hullah had quoted £450 for draining and re-surfacing the area near the confluence of the becks. There was a query over whether a willow, very popular with young people, would require felling. A suggestion had been made that a mobile goal post should be bought and erected in Parkfield. 
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report.
3. Playground- Cllr Wright explained the arrangements for the exhibition of playground schemes in the Village Hall  and thanked Cllr Gittins for his excellent work in producing the flyers which had been distributed with the September newsletters. She also explained about other publicity undertaken. Cllr Bradford then proposed that , in the event of the Council failing to secure a grant from the Well Being Fund of £10,000,  applied for in order to purchase new fencing, the Council should make up either the whole cost or the shortfall. Considerable discussion followed with some Cllrs arguing that this was a heavy levy on the public purse. It was finally agreed that a decision should be deferred until the next meeting when the result of the grant application would be known. If a grant from the PC should be required all financial details should be circulated to Cllrs in advance of the meeting so that an informed decision could be reached. Cllr Gittins announced his intention of bringing a proposal to the next meeting concerning the need for full financial details to accompany any large grant requests from the PC. 
4. Web Site. There was nothing to report. 
6253   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/09/02311/FU/MIN – Provision of additional flood storage scheme – Land off First Ave. –No objection.
N.B. Letter from Planning Services re Apps. 06/07400 & 09/02311 – Schemes for provision of a compensatory flood storage area – Land off First Avenue. This explained that the applicants had requested that both applications relating to the flood compensation area be withdrawn ,with a view to re-submitting them as a single planning application. This should lead to greater expediency in the consideration of the proposal. The anticipated planning application will seek approval for a compensatory flood storage area only. 
(b)P/09/03368 – Erection of 2 4 Bed. Houses – the Paddock, Woodlands Farm, Syke Lane. No objection.
©P/09/03093/FU/NE – 4 Bed. House – Blackmoor Farm, Tarn Lane, Wike. (Amendment to previous proposal).No objection.
Council approved the decisions of the Planning Committee. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/09/00091/FU – Hunter – 12 Church Lane – Exts. 
(b) P/09/00039/FU/HE- Bhadal – Old Station, Keswick Lane -    Retro App. for 0.42 metre high raised deck – 

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 09/02248/FU – Hambling – Rhos Du, 72 Blackmoor Lane – Exts. 
(b) 09 /02150- Sowden – Askrigg ,Mill Lane – Exts. 
4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- 

(a) 09/02608/FU- Kelly – Quarry Hill Farm, 38 Church Lane – Ext. Staircase with Bridge to First floor & Store Room under.  
(b) 09/02311 – Mahdlo – Land off First Ave , in connection with 06/07400.
(c) 06/07400 – Mahdlo – Flood Compensation Scheme for proposed Mahdlo development. 

5. Access to Bingley Cottages, Church Lane. The Clerk had been informed that there was no public right of way. 
6. Application 09/01678/OT – Det. Dwelling 16a Church Lane. – Appeal. Noted.
7. Letter from Planning Services re launch of new service for improved access by public to progress of planning applications. This is an initiative designed to make information readily available to the public via the internet. 
8. Notice of Appeal re Refusal of App. re 29 Congreve Way – N4720/A/09/211187/WF – Retro App. for Verandah. Noted. 
6254   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                        £1230.50

(b) Rigton Print – Flyers for I nclusion in Newsletter.                    180.00

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above. 

2. Receipt of MICE money grant of £500 for rent of Bardsey Village Hall for summer youth club. Noted. An account of expenditure relating to this account will be required. 
6255   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.Statement of Licensing Policy – Public Consultation Gambling Act 2005. Noted. 
2. Letter from Mrs Wood re problems on Wood Lane – overhanging trees and verge erosion.  Council agreed that this was a serious issue. It was agreed to contact Highways .(Action JG)
3. E mail from Clare Davies re Rural Transport Programme – new funding source. This information had been e mailed to Cllrs between meetings. 
4. E mail re new PCSO – Natalie Westwood to replace Louise Lodge. It was agreed to write to the Police Authorities noting how well liked Louise had been and how much her work in the community had been appreciated. 
5. E mail from Chris Walton, Hart & Co., re Land Registration and need to sign Statutory Declaration.  All but one section of the land (Sportsfield, Park Field and Playground) had been registered in the name of Bardsey Parish Council. Hart & Co wished to know whether the Council was willing for the Clerk to sign a statutory declaration which they would draw up swearing that the document relating to this piece of land had been lost and to the best of her knowledge the land did not belong to anyone else. Council were in agreement with this. (Action JG)
6. Bardsey Forum .Cllr Gittins suggested that there was need for a village forum . Initially this would deal with next year’s fest and the continuation of the twinning with Kisdorf but would later be extended to other matters.  He would provide more details at the next meeting. He had recently paid a private visit to Kisdorf where he had enjoyed a royal welcome by his hosts and many of those who had visited Bardsey in the previous year and had been most impressed by the level of interest in the continuation of the twinning by Kisdorf residents. (Action TG).
6256   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Request from Mr Cox  The Clerk had been asked for the views of the Council on his proposed application to LCC for permission to build on the vacant plot at the entrance to Wayside Mount, which abutted on to his own property. LCC was insisting that he finance the re-building of the entrance to the road and the tarmacing of the whole length of road. Council agreed that he should put his request to them in writing. 

2. Refreshments on September 19th  Cllr Wright obtained agreement that the Council would pay for tea and biscuits. 

3. State of Milner Lane Cllr Hoyland was asked to report  to Highway the bad potholes  on this road. (Action BH)

4. Water leak in Mill Lane  The Clerk was asked to report this to Yorkshire Water. (Action JG)

Signed:

Date: 
BPC Sept. 09 Mins. 
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